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Shawn McManus
17421 Place
Woodinville« WA 98072

Mr. Dan Hull

Chairman

North Pacific Fisheries Management Council
605 West 4*^ Street, Suite 306
Anchorage, AK. 99501-2252

FEDEX OFFICE 0379 PAGE 01

November 14,2015

Dear Chairman Hull:

Pleaseallowthis letterto serveas a friendly reminder ofan IFQ proposal whichI sent to
the Council in February of2014. My proposal, which is attached deis with excluding
quali^dng fishermen who honorably served their country from owner onboard and future
vessel ownership requirements in thehalibut andsablefish IFQfisheries.

I understand that there will be an IFQ Implementation Committee meetingthis
December. Given the infrequency ofIFQ Implementation Committee meetings, I ask that
you not allow this proposal to fell throu^ the proverbial cracks.

In closing, I feel thisproposal hasplenty of merit and therefore I implore youto givemy
proposal dueconsideration at boththe Council andIFQImplementation Committee
meetings in December

Sincerely,

Shawn McManus

Honorably Discharged
Desert Storm Veteran
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Adam WestfeU
28120 Redondo Beach Drive

S.#207

DCS Moines, WA 98198

Mr. Dan Hull
Chairman

North PacificFisheries Management Council
605 West 4*'' Street, Suite 306
Anchorage, AK.99501-2252

UPS STORE

November 13,2015

Dear Chairman Hull:

Attached, isa copy ofan IFQ proposal I addressed tothe Council and IFQ
Implementation Committee just over ayear ago. To remind you, my proposal concerns
raising the halibut and sablefish vessel caps for second generation IFQ fishermen fluly. In
the past year, Ihave had ample opportunities to consult with various halibut and sablefish
IFQ stakeholders regarding my proposal. As aresult, I would like to amend my proposol
to support raising the halibut and s^lefish IFQ vessel caps fiw second generation
fishennen onlv inAreas4BCDE/BSAI, thusexcluding the GOA. My reason for this
amendment is that given the fidluig TACs for both halibut and sablefish in most areas of
Area4/BSAI andthevastdistances to market, quota stands a greater riskof being
stranded. Furthermore, I feelmyproposal alsohelpsto address the grave concerns
surrounding the plight ofPribilofIFQ fishermen who are on the brink oflosing their
livelihoods due tofelling TACs. Additionally, if we are tobelieve the premise that the
halibut and sablefish IFQ fisheries are entry level and boots on deck fisheries, then Areas
4BCDE/BSAI are the onlyafibrdable IFQsfor a second generation fishermen to
purchase. Area 3A for example is in excess of$50 per pound. The buzzwords diese days
seem tobe'the greying ofthe fleet". However, I am athirty five year old second
generation fisherman who hopes toget a foothold in my fisheries well befere my hair
begins to grey.

Inclosing, I implore you togive my proposal due consideration atboth the Council and
IFQImplementation Committee meetings inDecember. Without yourhelp, thisproblem
is forecast to get worse well before it gets better.

Sincerely,

Adam Westfell
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